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9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 13th December 2016
To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 13th December 2016 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.
Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.
Photographing, recording, broadcasting or transmitting the proceedings of a meeting by any means is permitted. A person may not orally report or comment about a meeting as it takes place if he is present at the meeting of a parish council or its committees but otherwise may:
· Film, photograph or make an audio recording of a meeting;

· use any other means for enabling persons not present to see or hear proceedings at a meeting of a parish council as it takes place or later.

· Report or comment on the proceedings in writing during or after a meeting or orally report or comment after the meeting. 

However, anyone wishing to do so must speak to the clerk prior to the meeting as there is policy which must be followed.
Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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       Wednesday 7th December 2016
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.
Report from Unitary Councillor
Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
3. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

4. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
5. Chairman’s announcements
6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 8th November 2016 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Planning
  At the time of producing this Agenda, no planning applications had been received for comment.

(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

None 
8. Parish Steward

Council is asked to note that the clerk has had from Tracy Geiran Logistics Team Manager and Project Co-ordinator for the Community Pay Back Team, she has informed that clerk that they will arrange a site meeting with a Councillor in the new year. Council is asked to inform the clerk whom Council wish to meet with the Co-ordinator at a site visit.
Council is asked to discuss another list of works for the Parish Steward for his visit on the 2nd January 2017. Below is a list of the work he can action.
•
Hand clearing and cutting of growth from drainage grips and drain gully covers.

•
Hand clearing of blocked drainage gullies, culverts, pipes and pits

•
Clearing storm debris from the roads and footways

•
Clearing collision debris, clinical waste etc.

•
Pedestrian barriers repairs, preparation and painting

•
Cleaning, re-installation and straightening of small road signs, street nameplates and bollards;

•
Installation of small road signs, verge marker posts and supplied street nameplates

•
Removal of limited graffiti from road signs, bollards and street nameplates

•
Hand cutting of grass and vegetation in visibility areas

•
Hand treatment of weeds in rural areas

•
Removal of Ragwort and other noxious weeds

•
Clearance of encroaching growth and soils from footways

•
Repair of minor surface defects in roads and on footways.
Council is asked to note that Wiltshire Council were informed that the Maiden Bradley Crossroads

High Street nameplate had been hit and broken in two. They have informed the clerk that they do not currently have the funds available to replace street nameplates and are directing limited funds to priority signs such as STOP signs, etc. They will have the damaged sign removed.
9. Speed Indicator Devices
Council is asked to note there has been no update received at the time of producing this Agenda.
10. Parish Emergency Assistance Kit application for 2016/17 

Council is asked to note Councillor Patrick Nixon has collected the equipment from the Highways Mere Depot and distributed the items to the Public House, Village Hall and Village Shop.
11. Emergency Plan review update re contact details
Council is asked to note that the clerk has now received back three of the questionnaires resent to the listed Volunteers, only one is still outstanding. Councillors are asked if this could be followed up with a personnel visit/contact.
12. Defibrillator Training
Council is asked to discuss the event held on the 21st November 2016 and inform the clerk of any additions it wishes to make for next years event.
13. Parish Plan Action Plan: Environment and Countryside
Council is asked to note that the clerk has asked the working group what sort of research would they like the clerk to action. Did they want an advice sheet with suggestions of activites to do with the community to kick-start a project? Alternatively, more samples of Design statements. The clerk is now awaiting instruction. 

14. Recreational Area

Council is asked to discuss the follow up actions taken following the recreational area inspection report. Council is asked to note that the clerk has received an email from Wiltshire Council regarding the Public litterbins, Bradley Lane. Their contractor has advised that this issue has been resolved.
The clerk has received a quotation to replace the hippo Springer parts highlighted on the ROSPA report from the previous provider. The quotation to supply and fit replacement bolt covers where missing on the 2 hippo springers, £30.00 plus VAT, Council is asked to resolve the cost.
The Council is also asked to confirm that the Health & Safety issues re the shed on the recreational area have be addressed. Councillor Ben Gunstone has informed the clerk that following the shed removal, a litter pick is required on the recreational area. Council is asked to discuss how it wishes to address this issue.
Council is asked to discuss the quotations received for the Tobac unit replacement and repainting to date. See attached report and documentation.
15. Website update and review

Council is asked to discuss the information the clerk has gained to date re website providers. See attached report.
16. Knapp

Council is asked to approve the invoice for £110.00 for the maintenance of the Knapp.
17. Link Scheme

Council is asked to consider the request from a parishioner to support the Link Scheme in Maiden Bradley. Wiltshire Council have now withdraw the five pence a mile support they have given in the past. This has increased the link Schemes costs by £1200.00 on last year’s mileage. They are now running at a slight loss so any monies gifted would be much appreciated.

18. Internal Auditor

Council is asked to discuss the Internal Auditors quotation for 2017/2018. The clerk recommends as per the financial regulations that two other quotations are sought but Council does need to note that the quotation received is based on the quality of the records maintained and the sharing of the Auditors visit at one site with Horningsham Parish Council, so is reduced accordingly.  Horningsham Parish Council have accepted the quotation for the Internal Audit this financial year, it will seek quotations for the next financial year.
19. ¼ Budget report
Council is asked to discuss the budget to date.
20. Clerk’s Salary Review
Council is asked to hear the Staffing Committees report and resolve the clerk’s salary for 2017. 
21. Capital Expenditure, Grant Budget and Reserves Budget
Council is asked to confirm the levels it wishes the clerk look at setting the Capital Expenditure, Grant Budget and Reserves Budget for 2017/2018 financial year. 

22. Precept Budget 2017/2018
Council is asked to discuss the Precept Budget for 2017/2018. The precept is a balancing figure; the calculation comes from the preparation of the planned expenditure and income. This then produces the planned precept figure.

A local Council in calculating the precept   must as far as possible secure that it will suffice for four classes of items, namely:

· Next year’s expenditure, including an allowance for contingencies;

· Outstanding expenditure incurred in previous years;

· Expenditure likely to be incurred before the precepted sum becomes available

· Payment to financial reserves. Local Government Finance Act 1972 s 49A (added by the Localism Act 2011)

The Precept budget is due to be approved at the 10th January 2017 meeting. Parish Councils do not have any other means of raising revenue so a sound budget for future planning needs to be considered. It is known that an increase of at least the percentage rise in the cost of living needs to be considered to cover the costs for next year. Council is asked to discuss the draft budget the clerk has produced. See attached. 
23. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of November 2016 Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts November 2016. The Unity Trust Bank balance states £8583.49 as of the 30th November 2016. 

24. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages December LGA 1972 s111




                              £311.48

Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111



                  

                   £    7.74
Heat Light etc. LGA 1972 s111




           
                   £  10.66 
Postage Reimbursement LGA 1972 s111 





        £    6.21
K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10      
       
                   £276.17

Trustees of Lord Seymour’s 1971Settlement Est Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10   £  10.00           
Wessex Community Action Excel Training course shared cost Horningsham to be invoiced
£37.50 LGA 1972 s111         







        £  75.00
Knapp maintenance Mr A Inwood Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10      
                   £110.00
Receipts
Horningsham Parish Council IT Usage contribution




         £   24.00
25. Clerk’s Report
Clerks Holiday

Council is asked to consider the clerks request to take the 19th December 2015 to the 2nd January 2016, 16 hours for the Christmas break. The clerk will have 27 hours left to take up to 11th July 2017.
Electoral Register

Council is asked to note that the clerk has received the updated copy of the Register of Electors from Wiltshire Council 

Excel Training Course
Council is asked to hear an update on the course the clerk attended on the 7th December 2016.

26. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk, should they wish to attend or if they wish the Clerk to attend on their behalf, any meetings listed below:

At the time of producing this Agenda no meetings had come to the clerks attention.
27. Correspondence received
Report from Rural Police Department 

Council is asked to note the contents of the Rural Policing Report.

Scottish & Southern Electricity Works
Council is asked to discuss the below correspondence and decide how it wishes to identify the vulnerable parishioners within the community and if it wishes to request further leaflets for distribution.

I am approaching  Parish Clerks in the Wiltshire/Hampshire area to try to ascertain the level of people within your parish that may require a little extra help or assistance should your parish suffer a power outage in the forthcoming winter months.  My role within Scottish and Southern Electricity Networks is to highlight those people within your parish that would need assistance and ask them if they would like to be registered with us so we can come out and ensure they are looked after during a sustained outage. It is a free service, and any information provided is strictly confidential.

I work closely with the Council and we together have registered many people in the last 12 months but we are aware there are many more vulnerable people that are not registered .  Those people we have registered will now be highlighted to myself and my team should there be a power outage affecting them. We will ensure that every effort is made to support them and where possible provide assistance from generating their house to offering hot meals, drinks and reassurance. In addition our Emergency Service Centre will call them during the outage, checking they are ok and giving them updates on the estimated time of power restoration.

I am happy to come and talk to the people in your parish if you would like me to.  Alternatively I have attached a PDF file of the  Register.   I also have boxes of these leaflets so can always deliver hard copies to you if you would prefer.  Registration is quick and simple to do.  It can be done online, on the phone or the form can be returned to us freepost.  If you have any groups that meet in the parish and feel it would be beneficial for me to come along and register people on the day I am happy to do so.

If you have any questions or queries relating to our Priority Service Register please do not hesitate to ask.  I look forward to hearing from you.

Consultation on Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy and Wiltshire Open Space Study Community Area Profiles 

Councils asked to discuss the below consultation and inform the clerk of its comments.

Wiltshire Council is consulting on the Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy (November 2016) including its associated Action Plan and Needs Assessment and the Community Area Profiles for the Wiltshire Open Space Study.

The consultation will run from Wednesday 23rd November until 5pm, Monday 9th January, 2017.

The Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy is based on ‘Playing Pitch Strategy Guidance’ produced in 2013 by Sport England and has been informed by responses to earlier targeted consultations from Parish and Town Councils and local clubs in relation to local provision. 

In order to finalise the Strategy, the Council is seeking your views on the Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy, which comprises a number of documents:
· ‘Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy’ -  an overarching document providing context and guidance for the future provision and protection of pitch sport opportunities within Wiltshire;

· ‘Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy: Action Plan Part 1’ - generic actions relating to the objectives set out in the overarching Strategy document;

· ‘Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy: Action Plan Part 2’ Community Area Profiles’ - 18 separate profiles (based on Community Board areas) setting out the issues and priorities for each area in relation to playing pitches;

· ‘Draft Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy: Needs Assessment’ - technical document examining overall supply and demand for pitch sports that has formed the evidence base for the above documents.

The Council recognises the importance of local knowledge, especially in relation to a Strategy that covers playing pitches provided by numerous partner organisations; therefore your response to this consultation would be welcomed. 

In particular, the Council would welcome your views on the issues and priorities identified for each of the Community Areas in Part 2 of the Action Plan and whether there are any omissions in the documents.  

In addition, in 2015, the Council consulted on Part 1 of the Wiltshire Open Space Study, which made recommendations for the protection and provision of open space within Wiltshire. Part 2 of the Study is the supporting Community Area Profiles that provide more localised information. These identify the types of open space in each Community Area and set out local issues and priorities in relation to provision. The Council would also welcome your views on the issues and priorities identified in the Community Area Profiles for the Wiltshire Open Space Study.

· Part 1 of the Wiltshire Open Space Study – for information
· Part 2 of the Wiltshire Open Space Study – for consultation
The above documents will provide the evidence base in planning for the protection and provision of open space for sport and recreation.

How to view the consultation documents

The consultation documents can be viewed:

· online via the councils consultation portal. 

· at Wiltshire Council’s main office hubs at Monkton Park (Chippenham), Bourne Hill (Salisbury) and County Hall (Trowbridge) during normal opening hours.

How to comment on the consultation documents

A representation form and accompanying guidance note have been prepared to assist you in responding to the consultation.

We welcome your comments in writing by 5pm on Friday 6th January 2017 via the following means:

· online via the council’s consultation portal: http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal 
(You are encouraged to respond in this way if you can, to assist the council in managing the representations received)
· by email using the representation form available via the consultation portal and returned to leisure.consultation@wiltshire.gov.uk; or 

· by post in writing to: Leisure Services, Public Health & Public Protection, Wiltshire Council, County Hall, Bythesea Road, Trowbridge, Wiltshire, BA14 8JN.

Any representation may be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address (email preferable) of the following: the adoption of the Wiltshire Playing Pitch Strategy

For further information please contact Leisure Services on 01225 716687 or email leisure.consultation@wiltshire.gov.uk. 

Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were received.
War Memorial Trust - Bulletin 
CPRE - Countryside Voice
Emails on the below list were received and sent to Councillors.
Civic Update

Update from Frome Town Council No 80
Wiltshire Council Highways - Cllr Mr Whitehead's December Newsletter
AONB E-Bulletin November 2016
Big lottery new funding Available 
Cranborne Chase AONB Annual Forum Invitation
WALC November 2016 Newsletter
Rural Vulnerability Service - Rural Transport - November 2016
Rural Services Network Weekly Email News Digest - Monday, 21 November, 2016
SPTA December 2016 Newsletter

Hinterland - Rural intelligence from behind the headlines - November 2016
Assertiveness training from Learning in Wiltshire
By George, it's Christmas! at The Salisbury Museum
The MyCommunity.org.uk Weekly Digest
Spotlight on Rural Health
Press Release: MPs unite together to help launch National Civic Day 2017
Minutes from Warminster Neighbourhood Tasking Group
Rural Vulnerability Service - Fuel Poverty - November 2016
28. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
29. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in January.

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.  The clerk recommends the below:

Precept 

Election process for May 2017

PAYE payment due

Litter pick dates

Website

Action Plan Request feedback on the condition of the rights of way 

30. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk which items it wishes her to highlight in the parish news from the meetings minutes.

31. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that Tuesday 10th January 2017 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
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